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From: Lori Brock <lbrock@cfma.sc.gov>

Sent: Monday, July 11, 2016 3:51 PM

Subject: FW: State Agency Feedback Survey Letter

Attachments: CMA-StateAgencyFeedbackMemoJuly62016.doc

Importance: High

 

Importance: High 

 

To All State Agency Heads and Appropriate Staff: 
 

The SC Commission for Minority Affairs is seeking your feedback.   

 

This feedback will need to be obtained from your head of research, statistics, public information, or who(m)ever is directly 

responsible for the collection, production and dissemination of statistical data to the general public.  

 

We are asking that you forward the attached memo to the appropriate staff person(s).  Upon receipt of the memo, you will 

see the link to the survey that seeks your (or your staff's) feedback.  You can access and take the survey through the 

following link: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/StateAgencyFeedbackSurvey.  The survey should take less 

than ten minutes to complete, and we are asking that the survey be completed on or before Friday, July 22, 

2016.  Your participation in this effort is sincerely appreciated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Thomas Smith - Executive Director 

Benjamin (Ben) Washington, Jr. - Research Manager 

E-Mail: BWashington@cfma.sc.gov  

Phone: (803) 832-1862 


